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DATES TO REMEMBER
Term 4

1st Dec   - Twilight Market
5th Dec - Foundation Information night
7/8th Dec - 5/6 Big Day out, sleepover 
                    & camp day
8th Dec - Assembly
12th Dec - Statewide transition day
                  Foundation Transition #4
13th Dec - Volunteer thank you 
                   morning tea
15th Dec - End of Year Concert
19th Dec - Year 6 Graduation
20th Dec - Last day Term 4
                  -12.45pm - Assembly 
                 - 1.30 finish

Term 1 2024
30th Jan - First Day Term 1
11th Mar - Labour Day holiday
28th Mar - Last Day Term 1 - 
                   2.30pm finish

                  

Ainslie Parklands Primary School
Hinkley Ave, Croydon 3136
Ph: 9870 1566   Website: ainslieparklandsps.vic.edu.au

Twilight Market
Preparations are in full swing for the set up
of our Twilight Market!  Thank you to the
amazing Jane Bennetts for all of her work, to
our brilliant and flexible staff, and to our
fantastic parent community, who are
always on board to pitch in and help.  



Twilight Working Bee
A huge thank you to staff, parents
and students who braved the
weather and helped out at our
Working Bee last Friday afternoon, to
ensure our oval was looking
fantastic for our Twilight Market.  
Thank you to the Constable family,
the Hawksworth family, Asha &
Jason, Dayna, Sandra, Suzy, Elissa,
Natalia and Liz. It is much
appreciated! Thank you also to
Laura Weatherall for weeding in the
rain, Laura Annakin for cooking the
BBQ and feeding the team, and to
Jane Humphrys, who coordinates
our gardens and grounds
throughout the year. Dropping Off Students

Please be reminded that students
should not be dropped off or be
arriving at school before 8:45am,
unless accompanied and supervised
by an adult. Supervision in the school
yard commences at 8:45am every
morning. Students must also be
collected by no later than 3.45pm at
the end of the school day. Thank you
for your understanding and
cooperation.

Nude Food changes to
Wednesdays!
The Student Voice Team cares about
our environment.  The team would like
to have a wrapper free lunch day on
Wednesdays. Each Wednesday, the
team will be counting the wrappers in
student lunches and the Studio with
the least wrappers will get the
Environment Trophy in their Studio for
that week. 
          From the Student Voice Team



Staff Changes for 2024 
As we are adding another class next
year, we are thrilled to welcome
Emily O’Callaghan as a new
classroom teacher to Ainslie
Parklands Primary School. 
 
Emily says:

Hello Ainslie Parklands Primary
School! My name is Emily and I am
so excited to be working at APPS in
2024! I have spent a number of
years teaching at a different school
but I have heard so many lovely
things about you all at Ainslie
Parklands Primary School and I
simply cannot wait to get to know
you all. 

This is my 9th year living in Australia
as I grew up in a different country
called Canada. My mum is from
Australia and my Dad is from
Canada so I am lucky enough to
have 2 passports, how cool! I grew
up with very cold weather and lots
of snow, so I absolutely love the
summer weather in Australia. I have
a lovely family here in Melbourne
and can’t wait to spend Christmas
with them in a few weeks! My
husband and I have a cute and
cuddly Groodle puppy dog named
Teddy! We like to go on big
adventures together like camping
up in New South Wales! My favourite
colour is eucalyptus green, I love
coffee, chocolate, Thai food, music,
playing team sports, and learning
new things! 

I am really looking forward to getting
to know you and your families next
year. I can’t wait to hear about all the
things that you are interested in, and
all the adventures you got up to in the
holidays. When you see me around,
please come up and introduce
yourselves, I always love to chat! 

Thanks everyone! Have a lovely
Christmas and can’t wait to meet you! 

We are sad to say, however,  that
Bec Russell, who has been our
amazing Music teacher for a
number of years, will be moving
on to another school next year. We
thank you so much for your huge
contribution to our school and  
wish you all the best, Bec - please
come back and visit us!

In her place, we are thrilled to
welcome Jayne Setford to our
school, to continue the tradition of
Music and Performing Arts at APPS. 

Jayne says:



I am thrilled to be starting at Ainslie
Parklands Primary School in 2024 as
the Performing Arts Teacher. This
school has a special place in my
heart as my two teenagers
attended the school in their primary
school years. 

I love bike riding on trails, going
kayaking and going on 4 wheel
driving adventures with my family.

I play a variety of instruments,
including the saxophone, clarinet,
piano, ukulele. I have two cats and
three chickens. I am looking forward
to having a lot of fun in our activities
in the Performing Arts classes.

Jess Smith has also been part of the
APPS community for many years now,
but will be taking a break from regular
teaching next year, so we will not be
seeing her on a weekly basis.  Thank you
so much for your hard work and huge
impact at APPS, Jess! However, I am
pleased to say that Jess will be taking
on some special projects for us
throughout the year in 2024, so we will
look forward to still seeing her around!

End of Year Concert
We are looking forward to our end of year
celebration on Friday 15th December
from 5pm-7pm.  Our students will be
performing their items from Music
classes. Families are invited to bring a
picnic dinner or grab a sausage, connect
with our community and enjoy the
entertainment!  Word has it that we
might also be joined by a special
visitor.....

Student Market Stalls
Some of our students were unable to
have Market Day stalls at our Twilight
Market, so we are also having small APPS
student-only market stalls set up at the
End of Year concert. If you are interested,
please contact the office.  More
information coming soon!

Academic Extension Program
We are in the process of developing our
Academic Extension Program for 2024,
aimed at students exceeding the
expected level according to PAT
(Progressive Achievement Tests) data
in Years 3-6. We will be able to
announce more information about this
program soon.

We also want to ensure that our
students who need further support are
catered for, and are developing
structures and supports in this area for
2024.



Police targeting School Zones
Particularly during the month of
November, local police will be actively
checking speed in school zones.  
Please make sure that you check
signs and reduce your speed
between 8am-9.30am as well as
2.30-4pm on school days.

 

Apply now to enrol your child in
Foundation (Prep) for 2024
The Department of Education has
released a new statewide timeline for
enrolling in Foundation (Prep) for the
2024 school year.
If you have a child starting primary
school in 2024, it’s time to enrol. Make
sure to submit your enrolment
application as soon as possible.
If you are enrolling the sibling of a
student at our school for Foundation in
2024, and both children will be
attending our school at the same time,
your child is prioritised for a place at
our school as per the department’s
Placement Policy. 
It is important to follow the statewide
timeline to enrol your child in
Foundation. Enrolling your child in line
with the timelines allows us to plan our
classrooms, staffing and transition
activities and ensures your child has
the best start to school.
For more information, please read
about when and how to enrol your child
in Foundation at vic.gov.au/enrolling-
foundation-prep.
If you are seeking to enrol your child
into Foundation next year, please
contact our school office on 9870 1566
to request an application form /  
enrolment form.

Community Engagement Team
We are incredibly lucky to have such an
amazing Community Engagement
Team. To express an interest in being
part of the team, or to make some
suggestions please email: 
janebennettsbrown@gmail.com

https://www.vic.gov.au/enrolling-foundation-prep
https://www.vic.gov.au/enrolling-foundation-prep
mailto:janebennettsbrown@gmail.com


From the Foundation to Level 2 Studio
Our current focus for Maths is fractions, so fairy bread was an obvious choice for

some hands-on maths last week. Today F-2s are measuring, making and tasting
‘Chocolate Golf Balls’. As well as support maths, recipes are a meaningful

procedural text, turns must be taken and cooperation is key. Also, delicious food
eating together is always a highlight for everyone. 



From the 3/4 Studio
In Maths, the 3/4s have been exploring Location and Transformation. This week we
spent a memorable lesson creating shapes with tangrams. We had to flip, slide
and rotate our shapes to make the images. 

 



 More From the 3/4 Studio

I

 



From the 5/6 Studio 

5/6 Cans Store

On Friday the 1st of December our school had a twilight market and the five
sixes sold $2 drink cans. The studio did this to fundraise for the sixes
graduation and next years sixes end of year art project. In class we made
signs for the stall and we collected empty cans to exchange them for extra
money to go towards our school. A few students spent some of their
afternoon putting up the tent for our stall and they will also be working at
the stall to sell the cans.
By Max and Angie

 


















